HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, MAY 8, 2023 – 5:30 P.M.

HALIFAX ELEMENTARY SCHOOL CONFERENCE ROOM 
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 5:30 p.m. with Selectmen, John Bruno, Jonathan Selig and Naja R. Nessralla present.

AGENDA

Haddad wanted to add to the agenda a request came in today for the use of the Town Green for the annual Historical Society’s spring plant sale. 

DISSCUSSIONS
Line-Item Transfers

Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously approved the following line-item transfers:
	FROM
	TO
	AMOUNT

	Town Administrator Salary

#01-129-5110             
	Technical Support Specialist Wages            

#01-155-5113
	$   1,500.00

	Town Administrator Salary

#01-129-5110
	Selectmen Clerical

#01-122-5113
	$   4,000.00

	Treasurer/Collector Clerical

01-147-5113
	Collector Expense - Postage

01-149-5340
	$   5,000.00

	Treasurer/Collector Clerical

01-147-5113
	Treasurer/Collector Salary

#01-147-5110
	$   4,630.00

	Treasurer/Collector Clerical

01-147-5113
	Debt – HES Fire Suppression - Interest

#01-751-5915-049
	$ 21,775.00


Memorandum of Agreement – Patrol Officers
Moved by Bruno and second by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Memorandum of Agreement between the Town of Halifax and the Halifax Association of Police Patrol Officers, Local 239.  

Sandy Nolan – Request Planting of Tree in Memory of Cathy Drinan

Nolan is requesting to plant a tree in memory of Cathy Drinan.  She would like to plant it  between the handicapped ramp and the stairs to the main entrance.  The tree was purchased by the employees of the Town Hall purchased in Ms. Drinan’s honor as she was health agent here at Town Hall and volunteered for many years for the docent art program over at HES.  She also would like to get a rock with an inscription on it and have a small ceremony inviting her family and those who knew her here at Town Hall.  
Moved by Selig and second by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted that a tree be planted in memory of Cathy Drinan.
Financial Management Review

A team will come in and look at the town’s practices and polies and make recommendations for improvements.  With Nolan (Town Accountant) retiring next year Haddad thinks this is a good idea.  The town will be on a waiting list with the Department of Revenue, it will take two weeks to do the review then we will get a report within a month.  This is at no cost to the town.  
Haddad has talked with Nolan and the Treasure/Collector, Linda McCarthy, and they both are on board with this.
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Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to request a Financial Management Review from the Department of Revenue.  
Contract for Pine Street Bridge Project Management

Moved by Bruno and second by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to approve the contract between the Town of Halifax and Beta Group, Inc., Amendment No. 2 for the Replacement of the Pine Street Bridge over the Cranberry Bog Overflow Bridge No. H-02-015. 

Use of Town Green – Historical Society Fall Plant Sale
Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously granted the Halifax Historical Society the use of the Town Green on Saturday, May 13th, from 6:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. for their annual spring plant sale.  

Town Meeting Warrant

Article 24

To see if the Town will vote to direct the Board of Selectmen to request to the General Court of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts to enact legislation which would make the positions of Town Clerk, Treasurer/Collector and Highway Surveyor appointed, rather than elected, or take any action relative thereto or thereon.

Bruno said that the Highway Surveyor is not in favor of this Article but the Town Clerk and Treasurer/Collector are.  He asked if the Article could be split and Haddad said yes someone could amend the Article and make it separate.  Bruno agrees with the concept but thinks there is a better way to do it.

Article 17

To see if the Town will vote to appropriate and transfer a sum of money from surplus revenue for the purpose of supplementing the Stabilization Fund pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 40, Section 5B, or take any other action relative thereto. 

Bruno asked if they were going to pull this and do it last and Haddad said yes, the Moderator can make that decision to pull the Article.
Article 7

To see if the Town will vote to appropriate a sum of money to pay the costs of water treatment plant upgrades, including the payment of all costs incidental and related thereto; to determine whether this amount shall be raised by taxation, transfer from available funds, borrowing or otherwise provided; or take any other action relative thereto.

Bruno will move the Article and the Water Superintendent will speak on it.  

MEETING ADJOURNED
There being no further business, moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to continue their meeting to the Gym to attend the Annual Town Meetings at 5:50 p.m.

-----------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla

Clerk
-------------------------------------------------

Date approved 
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